
Town of Round Hill 
Special Meeting of the Planning Commission 

February 21, 2019 
7:30 p.m. 

 
A special meeting of the Town of Round Hill Planning Commission, to discuss and make a 
recommendation regarding ZOAM-2018-02 – Restaurants and Craft Beverage Establishments, 
was held Thursday, February 21, 2019, at 7:30 p.m. at the Town Office – 23 Main Street, Round 
Hill, Virginia. 

 
Planning Commission Members Present 
Manuel Mirabal, Chairman 
Beth Caseman 
Stephan Evers 
Michael Hummel 
Reed Mayer 
 
Staff Members Present 
Melissa Hynes, Town Administrator, Town Planner/Zoning Administrator 
Maureen Gilmore, Town Attorney 
 
IN RE:  SPECIAL MEETING OF THE PLANNING COMMISSION 
Chairman Mirabal opened the Special Meeting of the Planning Commission at 7:48 p.m., and 
conducted a Roll Call, with a quorum present.  Mr. Mirabal then requested a motion from the 
Planning Commission to recommend adoption of ZOAM-2018-02 – Restaurants and Craft 
Beverage Establishments; Commission Member Caseman so moved, and Commission Member 
Evers seconded the motion.  There was no discussion of the motion.  A vote was held; the motion 
was approved 5-0.  The vote is recorded as follows: 

 
    MEMBER   VOTE 
    Reed Mayer   Aye 
    Beth Caseman   Aye 
    Stephan Evers   Aye 
    Michael Hummel  Aye  
    Manuel Mirabal  Aye 
     

Chairman Mirabal stated that the motion has been approved, and that the Planning Commission 
recommends adoption of ZOAM-2018-02 to the Town Council.   
 
IN RE:  ADJOURNMENT 
The meeting was adjourned by Chairman Mirabal at 7:50 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
________________________________________ 
Manuel Mirabal, Chairman 
 
________________________________________ 
Debra McDonald, Recording Secretary 
 


